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NEXT MEETING: MAY 25, 2023 @ 6:00 P.M. on the third floor of the municipal building
VILLAGE OF RIDGEFIELD PARK

MINUTES OF THE HISTORIC PRESERVATION COMMISSION

May 25, 2023
Chairman Jeff Hoffman called the meeting to order at 6:10 p.m., it having been duly noted that this meeting is being held in accordance with the Open Public Meetings Act N.J.S.A. 10:4-6 et seq., notice of which was published in The Record and  the Star Ledger as well as posted on the Village message board. Roll call was taken.  Members present were:   Jeff Hoffman, Gerard Garofalow, John Antola, Timothy Arata, and Matthew Bilow.   Not Present: Andre Lam, Nelson Nunez, Theresa Robinson.
The minutes of the April 27, 2023, meeting was approved on a motion by John Antola and Tim Arata.  All were in favor of the motion.
APPROVAL NOTES:  ANY APPROVALS REMAIN SUBJECT TO THE APPLICANT SECURING CONSTRUCTION PERMITS FOR ALL WORK REVIEWED BY THIS COMMISSION.  ALL APPROVALS FOR SIGNS ARE SUBJECT TO CONFORMANCE WITH ZONING ORDINANCE AND MUST BE APPROVED AS SUCH BY THE ZONING OFFICER.
IF THERE ARE ANY DEVIATIONS TO WHAT IS APPROVED, ANY AND ALL CHANGES MUST BE PRESENTED TO THE HPC PRIOR TO ANY WORK BEING DONE.  THIS INCLUDES ANY CHANGES IN PLANS, MATERIAL, COLORS, ETC., WHICH HAVE BEEN GIVEN FINAL APPROVAL BY THE HPC.  NOTE:  BACKLIT, INTERNALLY LIGHTED, AND NEON SIGNS ARE NOT PERMITTED) LIGHTED/LED SIGNS ARE ONLY PERMITTED IF THEY ARE INSTALLED 2' INSIDE THE WINDOW. NO FLASHING OR SCROLLING LIGHTS/SIGNS PERMITTED.
Public Comments (not pertaining to applications): None.
New Business:  (23-05-01) 36-50 Mt. Vernon Street, Lexington Equities, (17 Empire Blvd., S. Hackensack, NJ  551-404-0559, michael@galaxy-invest.com) submitted an application to demolish existing restaurant and four residential structures and construct a mixed use building consisting of 36 residential units and 2,680 sft of retail space at 36-50 Mt. Vernon Street, Block 65, Lots 19, 20, 21, 22 and 23, detailed plans have been submitted.
Applicant’s attorney, Gregory Asadurian, was present along with the architect, Raymond J. Virgona and landscape architect, Edward J. Snieckus., Jr, to explain the changes to their project that was approved May 26, 2022.  At that time 28 units were proposed for the building.  Since then, they purchased an adjacent lot and are seeking approval for 36 units.  
As far as the architecture and landscaping are concerned, everything is the same, so it conforms to everything approved last year.  They have just added one more lot to the project.  They will maintain the same setback from the original building.  They have not received approval from Bergen County for the traffic on Mt. Vernon Street yet.  They have not been able to meet with Bergen County yet.  The garage door is moved about 8-10 feet.  They came with new plans and tried to keep the doors close to the original location.  They also preserved more feet for retail space going up the block.  T

They added another tower on top of the right side so there are now two towers.  It is a feature element.  There will also be outdoor dining on the right side now.  The building is still very similar to what was approved last year. They will ask for approval of the height variance on both sides of the building.  This would be in keeping with the original findings. 

The material on the front will be either cement fiberboard or metal comp. siding.  Both come in approximately 20 colors.  They are looking to give it some textural differences. If the HPC or PB wants to see something else, it can be done.  The owner is not locked into that.  They will switch if the HPC thinks it is better to have that flexibility.  They just printed it lighter than last year’s photo.  They will submit to the planner before doing it.  

Gerard Garofalow is concerned that you cannot easily paint the metal.  Cement board will allow painting in the future.  He feels that this is the building that will set the standard for the future.  It will be a paintable surface in cement board in a more muted color.
Gregory Asadurian asked that the Building Conceptual Render/Elevation be marked as Ex. AR-1.  Drawing from Edward Snieckus dated 3/21/23 for the landscaping will be marked as A-2.
The HPC will give approval with recommendations.  The landscape Plans A-2 extended and carried over buffering on the side and back.  It will continue the street scape up the block.  A shade tree will also be added.

As advised with the previous application, the HPC said they would like to see a list of all approved materials to make it easier once the project has begun. An approved submittal list will leave no room for misunderstandings.

The HPC also wants to see railings.  From a safety standpoint, railings are necessary by the main entrance.  That information will need to be submitted for approval before being installed.  Lighting should also be submitted before it is installed.

It was explained to the applicant that they can submit materials for approval via email and they do not have to wait for a formal meeting to get approval.  The HPC let the applicant know that it prefers the cement fiberboard for this project.

The HPC reminded the applicant they want a list of approved submittals to include: 1) railings 2) lights 3) windows 4) color 5) brick.  Material selection should be included in the submittal.

The HPC again points out for the ZB that in order for the applicants to conform to the Historic District guidelines and design of the building, a height variance is required because of the aesthetics, which the HPC has jurisdiction over and recommends.

A motion was made by Gerard Garofalow and seconded by Jeff Hoffman to grant approval to the expansion of the building including all changes made and detailed in the submitted drawings; the HPC recommends that because of the aesthetics balancing out the building at the request of the HPC, that the height variance be approved by the ZB, and that the panel on the building would be a paintable cement, as well as the same lights specified in the first application be installed. All were in favor of the motion as listed below.
	MEMBER
	YES
	NO
	RECUSE
	VOTE SENT

BY EMAIL

	Jeff Hoffman, Chairman
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	Gerard Garofalow, Vice Chairman
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	John Antola
	X
	
	
	

	Timothy Arata
	X
	
	
	

	Matthew Bilow
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	Andre Lam
	
	
	
	

	Theresa Robinson, Alternate #1
	
	
	
	

	Nelson Nunez, Alternate #2
	
	
	
	

	Juan Kuriyama, Consultant
	
	
	
	


Old Business: None at this time.
Correspondence/Notes/Comments: 
· Memo from Tara O’Grady Re:  Newsletter deadline is May 24.
Open matters with Building Dept.:

· Trust LLC (165 Main Street) – a new business has installed unapproved signage.
· Main Street Chemist (213 Main Street) – installed signage without approval.
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:34 p.m. on a motion made by Tim Arata and seconded by Gerard Garofalow.  All were in favor of this motion.

The next meeting is scheduled for June 22, 2023.  








Respectfully submitted,

Barbara DeLuca
Barbara DeLuca

cc:  Building Dept./Zoning Board/Planning Board   
      Gregory Asadurian, Esq. (36-50 Mt. Vernon Street)

